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It is with sadness and a heavy heart that I must inform you of the loss of a giant in the annals 

of the history of the French and Indian War era on the Western frontier.  As many of you know 

by now Norman Baker passed away August 24, 2019 at the age of 93.   

Norman was a founding member of our organization in 2002 and remained a staunch sup-

porter of the Foundation and its mission.  He served on the board in the position of Historian 

from the time of our founding until his passing.  Among his ópastimesô in retirement he        

authored books on the history of the era, was a tireless lecturer on that history and was an 

active participant in various organizations whose collective mission was to preserve historic 

sites of the era and promote a better understanding of its importance to the ultimate founding 

of our  country.  His works and many efforts led to his being inducted into the Virginia History 

Series Hall of Fame in 2011. 

Of the works he published none is more important to the Foundation than his definitive work 

describing the location and the design of Fort Loudoun in Winchester, i.e. ñFort Loudoun:  

George Washingtonôs Fort in Virginiaò.  Through Normanôs research of Washingtonôs papers 

in the Library of Congress, he was able to describe the true design of the fort and establish its 

location on N. Loudoun St. in Winchester.   His book was met with some controversy, but an 

archeological dig in 2002 carried out by the Virginia Dept. of Historic Resources proved     

Normanôs thesis correct. 

Norman considered himself a ófieldô historian rather than a óbookô historian.  The best illustration of this was his work describing 

the complete track of the 1755 Braddock expedition from Alexandria, Virginia, to the Monongahela R. in Pennsylvania culminat-

ing in the publication in 2013 of his Braddockôs Road Atlas.  Norman claimed to have walked the entire distance on foot.  He left 

many photographs of various segments of the road to the Handley Archives which lend credence to this contention. 

For those new to the Foundation, Normanôs is a truly amazing life story from the time of his service in the Marine Corps as a 

combat veteran of World War II, including surviving the battle of Iwo Jima, and Korea, as a journalist who rubbed elbows with 

politicians the likes of Lyndon Johnson and others, as well as a Boeing Co. engineer who worked on the design team for the 

óSpace Shuttleô and is given credit for coining that well-known   

nickname for the NASA Space Transportation System.  He was 

active in the Iwo Jima Assoc. of America and served as president 

of the 4
th
 Marine Div. Veterans Group.  During his time working in 

the nationôs space program he also met and worked with pioneers 

of the space program such as Werner Von Braun.   In his retire-

ment as a self-taught historian, Norman became a leading voice in 

the promotion of the history of this era to the public and George 

Washingtonôs role in that history.   

Norman Baker, gentleman, proud marine, scholar, teacher,        

colleague and friend, it is safe to say, will be greatly missed!  Any-

one who had the good fortune to meet and work with Norman is  

the better person for having had that opportunity. 

By David Grosso 
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NOTES FROM THE PRESIDENT:  TRIBUTE TO A GIANT 

Mark Your Calendars 

November 10, 2019 Annual Meeting 

  Godfrey Miller Home 
  28 S. Loudoun St. 
  Winchester, VA 
  2 pm to 4 pm 

  Refreshments will be served. 

Induction into Virginia History Series  
Hall of Fame 2012 
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Allen Armentrout, who was hosting the Third Annual Armentrout Educational Family reunion held in Harrisonburg, invited the 
Foundation to send a speaker about the French and Indian War to their reunion on March 13th, 2019.  As a result of this gra-
cious invitation, Foundation President David Grosso and Marc Robinson travelled down the Great Wagon Trail from Winchester 
to Harrisonburg on Saturday, May 25th, 2019 to give a presentation on Rockingham County during the French and Indian War. 

The reunion was held at the Family Traditions Restaurant.  At their reunion, members of the Armentrout family brought various 
books, historical items, family photo albums and heirlooms related to their familyôs history in the Shenandoah Valley.  Addition-
ally, the family invites various Fraternal and Historical organizations such as the French and Indian War Foundation to speak 
about local and Armentrout history. 

The Armentrouts have a long and proud history in the Shenandoah Valley and in particular the Harrisonburg area. The familyôs 
story in America begins with the landing of Anna Elizabeth (Hain) Ermentrout and her seven children from the ship ñSamuelò at 
the port of Philadelphia and their debarkation on August 27, 1739. The Armentroutôs were German Palatinates and Protestants 
of the Reformed Faith.  

The family first moved to Reading and then to Lancaster and lived there several years. In 1752, most of the family moved to the 
Shenandoah Valley. They purchased land several miles north of present day Keezletown. 

The Armentrout family has served our countryôs military well starting with the French and Indian and Revolutionary Wars and up 
to including present day conflicts.  At least three family members are documented as serving in the French and Indian War and a 
number supported the glorious cause during the American Revolution. Additionally, one descendent, Christopher Armentrout, 
according to a deposition taken in the court of Hardy Co, Virginia. was taken prisoner by the Native Americans and he eventually 
escaped to return home to his family. 

During the early years of the French and Indian War in Rockingham County and then Augusta County where the Armentroutôs 
lived there were numerous Indian raids. It is estimated that during these years the population of Augusta County decreased by 
50%. 

To counteract these raids and protect the frontier the Virginia Assembly passed a law for the raising of troops and a chain of 
forts to protect the frontier. Most notably, in Augusta County Fort Harrison, commanded by Captain Daniel Harrison, was con-
structed in present day Dayton.  Additionally, other less well known forts and blockhouses such as Hogôs Fort at Brockôs Gap 
and Turleytown blockhouse near Singerôs Glen were manned by settlers and members of the Virginia Regiment at various times 
during the War.   

We thank the Armentrout family for welcoming David and I to their event and the opportunity to share some of our knowledge. 
They were kind and generous hosts and we look forward to speaking to them at a future event.   

By Marc Robinson ARMENTROUT FAMILY REUNION 
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